Housing Theme Group Minutes

10 June 2004 

Present

Emma Msigiti

Resident

Sandy Walsh


Resident

Steve Cooke


Resident (Bcaf) 

Caroline Stiff


SCC Housing

Rob Slow


SCC Housing

Syed Rizvi


SCC Housing

Hannah York


SCC Housing

Glennroy Lannaman
SCC Housing

Ophelia Clarke

Bndfc

Joice Richards

Bndfc

Apologies

None received

	
	
	Action by

	1
	Minutes of last meeting

The following corrections were made to the minutes

Matters arising

Proposed that Sure Start will be moving into a new building that will be built on Spital Lane

Neighbourhoods are investigating paying for the security of the building

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed with the above corrections


	

	2
	Matters Arising

Ellesmere old peoples home has been closed since April and Social Services will be paying for its security till the end of June. The SCC Asset Management Team has agreed to take the property off the list for auction. Current security costs are £845 per month plus grass cutting in total approximately £1000 per month. 

BCAF have asked if the community could use the building. The Voluntary Sector Liaison Group was co-ordinating the viewing of the property.  JR reported that Social Services had carried out a feasibility study to refurbish the building to meet DDA regulation to enable it to be used by the community. The latest cost was £250,000 but they did not have the funds to convert the building. JR stated that the issue is not just about its refurbishment but the ongoing running costs for the building and how these would be met by the various community groups. JR stated that we would still have to wait for Master Planning to report their proposals for the building or the site. SC reported that he was aware that Bndfc was supporting the bid to use the premises as a cultural quarter for the various health projects. JR reported that she was not aware of this decision but would investigate and report back to the next meeting.

SC raised the status of Pye Bank School and had it been bought. RS reported that the premises were still in the ownership of SCC


	

	3
	Project Update

Home Maintenance Scheme

Please see attached report

GL reported that 248 assessment visits had taken place and 127 quotations had been accepted.

The current issue is the capacity of Parklands the contractor not being able to cope with the volume of work the project is generating. The project plans to bring in another contractor to take on some of the work, but this will need Bndfc approval

Re Tarmac – GL explained that the cost of Tarmac is very expensive and is difficult to renew small areas. JR stated that the issue was the difference in price between GL’s proposed costs and Parklands prices. GL reported that they are working on communication between Parkland and the residents

Overall the scheme has been welcomed by owners who are reluctant to let strangers into their homes and have on many occasions been willing to add towards the £500 grant to ensure that the repairs are carried out.

Residents asked if SCC would be involved with any disputes around the standard of work carried out. GL reported that all work is inspected and payment would not be made if the work was not up to the required standard as all the work comes with a warranty.

GL reported that the project is planning to run free DIY classes. The pilot is planned for the end of July.

Catherine Street

Please see attached report

CS reported that unfortunately the first project meeting was not well attended as it clashed with the Bndfc Overarching Theme Group meeting. There is no programme to date as the project is still waiting for costings. The project has contacted the Burngreave Green Environment Programme to see how it can enhance Rock Street. JR reported that the park should be refurbished this year together with Abbeyfield park and Osgarthorpe Park.

CS reported that following the last meeting she and JR met with Tim Day the Project manager for a site visit at Firshill to discuss the issues raised about the standard of workmanship. Please see attached report

Residents asked about the upper end of Rock Street and why did it have to wait until Master Planning was complete. JR stated it was because of its close proximity to Woodside. Options from Master planning will out for consultation. 

Residents stated that the Catherine Street project needed to be flexible regarding consultation to take into account residents who work.


	

	4


	Master Planning

RS/SC reported that several options have now been prepared for the key sites around Burngreave and Firvale. Residents will have several opportunities to give their views. The dates and venues where consultation will be taking place are

Date

Time

Venue

Sat 26 June

12 – 3pm

Fir Vale School

Mon 28 June

2.30-4.00pm

Byron Wood School

Wed 30 June

10 – 2pm

2.45 – 4.00pm

Fir Vale School

Pye Bank School

Thur 1 July

2.30 – 4.00pm

Owler Brook School

Fri 2 July

10.30 –1pm

2.30 –4.00pm

New Deal Information Shop

Firshill School

Sat 3 July

1 – 4.00pm

Christchurch – BCAF meeting

Sun 11 July

1 – 5pm

Abbeyfield Festival


	

	5
	Woodside Demolition Project

 RS reported that only 1 block is remaining on Pye Bank awaiting demolition. All properties in the programme will be demolished on time

One 3 residents remain.

1 has accepted another property

1 has not agreed terms

1 has not accepted any properties

Public Houses – Funding has been agreed through English Partnership for SCC to purchase the both premises.

At the last meeting residents raised the issue of derelict land not being maintained. RS reported that Area K do not has a budget to maintain the site, but are unable to sell the land until the Master planning process has been completed. 
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	Proposed Projects 

None
	

	7
	A.O.B

No items were raised
	

	8 
	Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 8 July 6.00 BCAT Meeting Room
	


